Environmental Youth Connections (EYC) Advisory Board Meeting Summary

An EYC Advisory Board meeting was held on Wednesday February 3, 2010 at 4:00pm in the Waupaca County Courthouse.  Connie Abert, Kristi Jackson –former EYC project consultant, and Carrie Esch – current project consultant, conducted the meeting.  Connie reported the accomplishments of the past year, which included the training of 50 teachers and community volunteers in environmental education workshops, LEAF, projects WILD and WET.  This allowed for 500 students in Waupaca County to experience outdoor education.  

Teacher education, classroom materials and substitute teachers were one third of the ATC grant budget.  Two thirds of the budget went to administrative expenses.  EYC plans to delay applying for a Wisconsin Environmental Education Board (WEEB) grant, with the thought of carrying over the ATC grant.  Funding for bussing students on field trips was discussed.  Bussing costs are a major determent for schools wanting to take field trips.  A donation from (check into) was used by the Weyauwega-Fremont School district to bus 4th graders to a Hartman Creek field trip.

Upcoming Environmental Education workshops were explained.  The workshops include, Project Learning Tree, Flying WILD, Got Dirt, KEEP, butterfly and rain gardens, school forest development and usage and service learning to connect with environmental education.  These will be forwarded to all the schools in Waupaca County.  Updating the EYC website was also discussed.  A survey of environmental education needs will be sent out to all the schools in the near future, to identify challenges that schools and teachers face with outdoor learning.

Advisory Board term limits were discussed.  It was decided to revisit the issue when and if the grant is extended.  The ability to sustain environmental education in Waupaca County schools was discussed with putting in place teachers trained in specific environmental education courses in each school district through Training the Trainer.  Connie addressed  the meeting about learning Scope and Sequence in the schools.  She said earlier in the week, Boyd Simson, Waupaca Learning Center principal, would be willing to let EYC sit in on grade level teacher meetings, during at which time outdoor education can be addressed.

The Green School intuitive was talked about.  

The meeting wrapped up at 6:00.

